










 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
March 9, 2022 
 
 
Encino Neighborhood Council Education Committee, 
 
Thank you for your consideration regarding the funding of our Mock Trial Program at Portola 
Middle School.  I believe this new program will positively impact the community through the 
teaching and learning of Civics.  The program will also offer a career snapshot of our legal 
system and the importance of fairness, equity and advocacy within our court system.  The class 
will teach students public speaking skills, research, advocacy, perspective and the importance 
of their voice.   
 
We plan to use the funds for teacher training/preparation, purchase/copying of mock trial cases 
and a bus for a field-trip to the Van Nuys Court House.  The Mock Trial Program will be run 
through our elective program and will be open to all students.  The Program will begin in the 
Fall of 2022. 
 
Thank you again for your consideration, we look forward to your response.   
 
 
 
Respectfully, 
 
 
Kimberly K. Estrada 
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